
Draft minutes: these minutes have not been approved by the Town Board and are subject to corrections/changes. 

 

AD-HOC TRAIL DEVELOMENT COMMITTEE 

TOWN OF HOLLAND  

November 14, 2022, 6:30 p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT Vice Chair Ben Filter, Karen Durnin, Lynn Konsela, Tiffany Lein 

and Michael Nied 

EXCUSED Kristine Brink, Nikole Hauser, Doug Klenke and Tim Reichgelt 

OTHERS PRESENT Shaun Murphy-Lopez (Toole Design), Town Clerk Marilyn 

Pedretti, resident Brian Gray 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Vice Chair Filter called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  Notices were properly posted.  

 

MINUTES 

Motion by Nied/Lein to approve the minutes of September 26, 2022.  MOTION carried. 

 

ONLINE YOUTH SURVEY 

Shaun Murphy-Lopez, Toole Design, reviewed the key findings from the youth survey and noted 

the separation of Holland resident answers from others. Discussion followed. 

 

DRAFT PLAN 

Murphy-Lopez highlighted several areas of the draft plan.  He explained why the action plan 

numbers changed after further review by his staff.  Discussion followed. Nied asked about the 

numbering for the figures. Discussion followed and Murphy-Lopez will make some adjustments.   

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

Motion by Lien/Durnin to recommend the Town Board adopt the Holland Bike and Pedestrian 

Plan with changes to cost estimates and data figure number labels.  MOTION carried 

unanimously.   

 

Motion my Lien/Durnin to recommend the Ad-hoc Trail Committee continue forward into a 

Bike and Pedestrian Committee.  MOTION carried unanimously.   

 

Filter thanked Murphy-Lopez, Clerk Pedretti and the Ad-hoc Trail Committee for their work on 

the plan.  He noted he started this for his children and hopes it will continue forward. 

 

Murphy-Lopez thanked the Committee for the opportunity to assist the Town. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Nied/Durnin to adjourn.  MOTION carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:24 

p.m. 

  

Respectfully submit, 

Marilyn Pedretti 

Town Clerk 


